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Don’t Forget!
The Equine Committee garage sale 
will be Saturday, February 27th. This 
event will be held at the CCFB build-
ing and will start at 9a.m. and goes until 
noon. Please see page 8 to learn more 
or register to sell. For more information 
please call David Fulton: (217) 352-5235

The Champaign County Farm Bureau 
104th Annual Meeting

AGRICULTURE: Second to None!
By: David Fulton 

Career Aspirations and Answers 
	 Champaign County Farm 
Bureau and Mahomet Jr. High 8th 
grade educators have teamed up to 
educate students, 13-14 years of age, 
about careers in agriculture. The pur-
pose of this event is to educate youth 
about careers in the agricultural indus-
try that may already be an interest to 
them. David Fulton, CCFB Asistant 
Manager, contacted 7 individuals 
which were professionals in subject 
areas where students showed interest. 
	 The Mahomet Ag Career 
Talks were set up for two different 
dates presenting three subject areas 
at each. These programs are impor-
tant to youth because agriculture has 

Thank You 
Mahomet/Seymour FFA!!

a place for everyone. The categories 
presented on were based on common 
interest and the existing hobbies of 
the Mahomet/Seymour 8th graders. 
Each session was concluded with a 
time for questions and answers. Some 
students asked more details about 
the career being presented and oth-
ers asked about career background 
on the presenter. This program gives 
great insight to today’s youth that 
will become tomorrow’s leaders. 
	 Topics included: 
Animals, plants, technology, math, food 
and communications.  
	 The Mahomet Jr. High 8th grad-
ers participated in an earlier survey that 
ranked their interests in the previous 
categories. The topic areas are not spe-
cific to give a better understanding that 
the agriculture industry is not limited or 
narrowed by one certain job function in 
each category.

“Champaign County Farm Bureau will strive to assist families in agriculture by recognizing and responding to 
issues of concern while strengthening partnerships and improving farm family life for this and future generations.”

	 The 104th Champaign County 
Farm Bureau Annual Meeting was 
a success, January 25th 2016 at the I 
Hotel and Conference Center. There 
were 310 in attendance the evening of 
the meeting. The themed event was 
appropriately titled, “Agriculture: 
Second to None”.  Illinois has long-
claimed agriculture to be its number 
one leading industry, giving farmers a 
home to be proud of and start families. 
	 Retiring directors included: 
Eric Suits, Compromise Township 
(President); Luke Zwilling, Young 
Ag Leaders (YAL) President; 
Kenny Decker, Philo Township; 

Above: President Eric Suits and Dr. Robert Easter after the 104th Champaign County 
Farm Bureau Annual Meeting on January 25th at the I-Hotel and Conference Center. 
Dr. Easter was our featured speaker for the evening and Easter also recieved the 
Urban Ag Leader of the Year Award, presented by Luke Zwilling - 2015 YAL President. 

Tim Frick, Raymond Township; 
Scott Kesler, Somer Township; 
Josh Green, Newcomb Township. 
New Directors include: Virginia 
Busboom, Compromise Township; 
Daniel Herriott, YAL President; Andy 
Hughes, Philo Township; Christi 
DeLaney, Newcomb Township; Justin 
Leerkamp, Raymond Township; 
Steve Hammel, Somer Township; 
Mike Briggs, Ludlow Township. 
	 The Champaign County Farm 
Bureau (CCFB) staff thanks the retiring 
directors for all of their hard work and 
continued support of the organization.  
This organization’s success comes from 
it’s members just like YOU. We appre-
ciate your time and volunteer efforts. 
The CCFB staff also welcomes the 
incoming directors of the board!

Above: As a continued effort, the Mahomet Jr. High reached out to the Champaign County Farm Bureau to help 
set Ag career presentations for the 8th graders. Above Left: Theresa Meers shares her career experience with 
students interested in plants. Above Right: Luke Zwilling shares his career experiences about technology and 

how he gained interest in the subject. The presentations were educational and a conversation starter. 

Out with the Old

More Change! The old business sign is down and 
now in the process of raising the new one! 
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“Check Your Calendar!”
February - 2016

March

Agriculture Leaders of 
Yesterday, Today & Tomorrow

(ALOYTT)
Challenges YOU

to a hand of Euchre!
ALL FARM BUREAU MEMBERS WELCOME!!!

Games start at 2 p.m. and last until 4 p.m. 
Champaign County Farm Bureau Auditorium

Mark these dates on your 2016 calendar!!!

February 14
February 28
March 13

ATTENTION
LADY LANDOWNERS!

Join us at 9:30 a.m. on the following dates
 for interesting discussion on a host of topics

 of interest to YOU!

FEBRUARY 15: Darrel Good at CCFB Auditorium

March 21:  Illini FS tour (Leverett Location)

5                                    CDL Class                                                 7:30a.m
13		              ALOYTT - Euchre			   2 p.m.
14                                   Women’s Committee                                 9a.m.
10		              Prime Timers			                10 a.m.

Please visit our website to find locations**

8                       Women’s Committee (Special Valentine’s Potluck!) 9:30a.m. 
9                    Issue Series - Craig Gundersen (Food Sustainability)  6:30p.m
11                                      Prime Timers                                            10a.m.
15                                      Lady Landowners                                     9:30a.m.      
16                                      Legislative Committee                             7:30a.m.
16                                      Premier Ladies Marketing                        9a.m.
18                                      Full Board                                                 6:30p.m.
24                                      Sewing at Pat Smith’s                    
27                                      Equine Garage Sale                                  9a.m.

Thank you to all of our retiring directors of the Champaign 
County Farm Bureau Board. Your time and support is 
greatly appreciated by our organization. We wish you 
the best on your future goals and accomplishments. 

-CCFB Staff 

The Young Ag Leaders of Champaign 
County Farm Bureau and Vermillion 
County Young Leaders had their annual 
farm toy show in January. The show was 
held at the Wyndam Garden Plaza. The 
event included the Learning Barn, a live 
farm toy auction and numerous ven-
dors selling their farm toy collections.

A big thank you to YALs Sarah and 
Brandon Hastings and Lynn Doran 
for organizing and being chairper-
sons for this great annual event. 

                  

           February President’s Report	                                     
	 Greetings to all of you. Hope that everyone had a Happy Holiday 
Season and are off to a strong start in 2016.  It is strange to think that this will 
be the last report that I will be addressing you as your president of Champaign 
County Farm Bureau.  A year goes by pretty fast these days.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to recap some of the year’s highlights that we experienced.
Starting off with CCFB Foundation, we finalized the multi-year effort of con-
solidating the activities of the Earth Partner’s Ag Literacy Program with the 
Scholarship Program within the Foundation.  I want to thank the individuals 
from all sides of this issue for their patience, diligence, and creativity as we 
dealt with the issues around this transition.  Change always comes with some 
degree of anxiety but I do believe that we can do more not only within these 
two areas of the foundation, but future directions that the Foundation might 
pursue under the new structure.  The CCFB Foundation also went through the 
challenges of redeveloping the job description for its Executive Director and the 
full time replacement of its Executive Director.  I sincerely want to thank Larry 
Wood for serving as Interim Executive Director of the Foundation and extend a 
warm welcome to Kirk Builta as he embarks on the new challenges and oppor-
tunities of being named as the new Executive Director of the CCFB Foundation.
	 We also completed the divestment of the Health Insurance side of CCFB’s 
Business portfolio under the Partners for Agriculture structure.  We are thank-
ful for the opportunity to serve our membership base with this unique service 
offering for almost 30 years.  We sincerely want to thank Donna Huxtable 
for her diligent service to our policy holders and to CCFB.  We will miss her 
and wish all the best that her future endeavors can provide.  We will continue 
our research in finding another key revenue concept for the CCFB to pursue 
that enhances its ability serve you as our membership and the community.
Illinois Farm Bureau embarks on its year of celebration of its 100th Anniversary in 
2016.  I have faith that Champaign County will draw from its experience and be a vital 
part of assisting IFB in honoring this momentus occasion within our organization.  
	 I will continue to serve on the Future of the Organization Task 
Force that will hopefully provide our recommendation report to IFB dur-
ing summer festivities of the Centennial Celebration.  We certainly hope as 
a committee that some of the ideas that come out of our research will as-
sist in keeping IFB and County Farm Bureaus vital in the next 100 years.
In closing I want to thank all of you as CCFB membership for the opportunity 
to serve.  CCFB has a lot to be proud of in being leaders within Farm Bureau 
in many ways that are too numerous to mention.  As president, I felt the foun-
dation of support from you while being involved in activities at local, state, 
and federal levels.  I wish CCFB all the success that is possible as you move 
forth in positive directions and challenges in an ever changing environment.  I 
certainly have the faith that I can serve more effectively as a CCFB member 
after having the opportunity to serve as a board member for the last 6 years.
Respectfully yours,
Eric J. Suits

	 The Champaign County Farm 
Bureau Women’s Committee is Open 
to all ladies in the Farm Bureau. The 
women’s committee meets every second 
Monday of the month (except May and 
October) at 9:30a.m. with lunch to fol-
low, February will be a potluck (bring 
a red, white or pink dish to share). 
	 The Women’s Committee is 
highly involved in education and aware-
ness, typically youth and consumer 
education. To honor Champaign County 
farmers, the Women’s Committee is 
recognizing the efforts made by farm-
ers. National Ag Week is on March 
13-19 – the CCFB Women’s Committee 
is having a donation drive to raise 
awareness for food insecurity and 
display the message “National AG 
Week ONE farmer feeds 155 people!” 
	 They will be accepting dona-
tions for the Eastern Illinois foodbank 
from now until March 19th, with the goal 
of 155 people donate in the amount of a 

Join the CCFB Women’s Committee

2016 Illini Farm Toy Show

dollar or more. After your give a dona-
tion, you will get a cutout of a person to 
sign your name to display your support! 
Stop by the Champaign County Farm 

Bureau Office today!

EXAMPLE:
Cut outs will be hung in office window



Joe Burke, Chairman
CCFB Marketing Club
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The 2016 Marketing Club

Sharpen YOUR Strategy
by Attending These Marketing Club 

Opportunities
Marketing Club for :

March   7:  To Be Determined 
March 14: WILL AM 580 

Spring Outlook Panel with Todd Gleason
Both to be held at Champaign County 

Farm Bureau Auditorium

Challenge Corner
Are YOU Up For It?

Bring a friend, or family mem-
ber with you to a 

committee meeting! Committees 
are a great way to network and 

become involved with fellow 
Farm Bureau members. 

Call today! 352-5235
Champaign County Farm Bureau

AFBF Annual Meeting Recap
By: Chris Hausman

	 For the first time in 16 years, 
delegates elected a new AFBF president. 
Vincent “Zippy” Duvall of Georgia 
was elected to a two-year term as 
president and Scott VanderWal of South 
Dakota was elected as vice president.
Illinois Farm Bureau helped 
shape national farm policy as
American Farm Bureau Federation 
(AFBF) delegates adopted all 11 policies 
submitted for consideration by IFB dur-
ing the national convention in Orlando, 
Fla. during the second week of January.
Several of the proposals strength-
ened support of renewable fuels.
Delegates adopted an Illinois-submitted 
policy addition re-emphasizing the 
importance of the Renewable Fuel 
Standard (RFS) and opposing “attempts 
to defund, repeal or rollback implemen-
tation of the RFS.” The Environmental 
Protection Agency recently released 
its final RFS volume requirements for 
2014, 2015 and 2016. The volume re-
quirements ended up slightly higher 
than first proposed, but still fell below 
congressionally-approved mandates.
Delegates also supported standardiza-
tion of all new gasoline dispensers to 
be UL certified for a minimum of E25, 
and adoption and use of renewable 
fuels by the Department of Defense. 

Other Illinois proposals approved 
included:

* Support cooperation among hog pro-
ducers, veterinarians and packers to 
allow the timely marketing of animals 
infected with a non-reportable disease, 
such as Seneca Valley Virus, where 
animals are safe to travel, not conta-
gious and pose no food safety risk.
* Seeking legislation to prevent written 
warnings appearing on Compliance, 
Safety and Accountability (CSA) reports. 
* Supporting program and system 
changes to reduce the number of 
visits farmers have to make to the 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) of-
fice for farm program sign-up.
Illinois received Awards of Excellence 
in all six program areas, includ-
ing education and outreach, policy 
development and implementation, 
leadership development, member ser-
vices, public relations and communi-
cations, and membership initiatives.
	 Finally, IFB received the 
APEX award for increased contri-
butions to the AFBF Foundation.
Illinois had a great turnout in 
Orlando. Our 375 attendees were 
more than any other state delegation.

Trucking regulations got you scratch-
ing your head?  Hearing conflicting 
explanations?

To sort truth from conjecture and 
fact from rumor come join us at 
6:30p.m. on Thursday, February 
25th  at the Champaign County 
Farm Bureau Auditorium, 801 N. 
Country Fair Dr. Champaign, IL.

Champaign County Farm Bureau and 
Vermillion County Farm Bureau are 
hosting this two-hour seminar that 
focuses on trucking laws for farmers—
both new and well-worn.  It’ll take 
a special look at the latest “Covered 
Farm Vehicle” exemptions and you'll 
have the chance to ask those truck-
ing questions that you can’t seem to 
find the answers for anywhere else.

A lot of laws have changed in the past 
18 months!  In fact, just in mid-July the 
Governor signed legislation adding a 
new exemption from the CDL.  Prior to 
that we’ve seen changes to regulations 

ON-THE-ROAD SEMINAR
MOTOR VEHICLE REGULATIONS FOR ILLINOIS 

regarding:  the medical card, hours of 
service limitations, equipment inspec-
tion requirements, ATV operation, 
mobile phone use, out-of-state CDL 
use, post-trip inspections, and more.

We’ll cover those recent changes and 
some of the more-established but still 
misunderstood rules, too, such as the 
USDOT Number, UCR registrations, 
and driver’s license classifications.

Presenting the seminar will be Kevin 
Rund who has specialized in farm 
transportation issues for the Illinois 
Farm Bureau® for more than 30 
years.  And you’ll receive take-home 
materials covering these topics.

The seminar is free courtesy of your 
county and state Farm Bureaus®, 
but advance registration is requested.  
Please call (217) 352-5235 to reserve 
your place at the On-the-Road Seminar.

Come join us and get your 
trucking questions answered.

2016 Retiring Directors
(Left to Right) : Eric Suits, Compromise Township and Board President; Luke Zwilling, 

YAL President; Scott Kesler, Somer Township; Tim Frick, Raymond Township; 
Josh Green, Newcomb Township. 

2016 ILLINOIS
FARM BUREAU

PRIORITIES
State Legislative Priority Issues for 2016

Seek passage of a state budget 
that provides funding for core 
agriculture programs and in-
cludes strategies for efficiently 
and effectively providing services.  

Maintain tax incentives for ag-
riculture that protect the eco-
nomic well-being of farmers.

Seek legislation that will maintain 
reduced property tax assessments 
on agriculture filter strips so these 
important tools for nutrient man-
agement and the reduction of soil 
erosion remain economically viable.
	
Seek legislation amending expedited 
review procedures for new large, com-
plex utility projects that will better 
protect landowners’ property rights.
	
Seek legislation allowing the 
Governor to increase overweight 
tolerances for divisible loads of 
agricultural commodities dur-
ing a declared harvest emergency.

Oppose an increase to Illinois’ 
minimum wage that is believed to 
be inflationary and would negatively 
impact Illinois’ business climate.
	
Seek legislation to reduce the current 
traffic and criminal conviction sur-
charge paid on truck overweight fines.

- To see more, visit the legislative 
action center on ilfb.org

www.ccfarmbureau.com
Find out more about the Champaign County Farm Bureau by visiting our website!
- See who your board of directors
- Learn about the Champaign County Farm Bureau Foundation
- See current Trips and Tours we offer
- Visit the calendar page and never miss another event! 
- See what member benefits you have available to you, locally!



4

Kirk Builta
Executive Director

Myla Munro 
Earth Partners Coordinator

www.ccfbfoundation.com
Like us on Facebook! facebook.com/CCFBFoundation

With a combined 22 years of experi-
ence, four members of the Champaign 
County Farm Bureau Foundation 
received their retirement gifts at 
the Foundation’s January meeting 
of the Board of Directors. Serving 
two consecutive three-year terms on 
the Foundation’s volunteer Board of 
Directors, Annette Ackerman, Rick 
Swearingen and Brian Stark were 
congratulated for their years of dedi-

cation to the Foundation. Also leaving 
the Foundation is Jason Crider who has 
served as an interlocking member of 
the Champaign County Farm Bureau 
Board of Directors for four years. 

Since 2012 Jason Crider has served 
both the Champaign County Farm 
Bureau Board of Directors, and the 
Foundation’s board. Appointed by the 
CCFB president, Jason has been instru-

mental in representing the Foundation’s 
interests on the Farm Bureau board 
while serving as a liaison on behalf 
of both entities.  While volunteering 
for the foundation, Jason has served 
on the Scholarship steering commit-
tee and has been active in the Harvest 
Gala, as well as various other events. 

Annette Ackerman, an employee of 
Horizon Hobby, has been a long-time 
supporter of the CCFB Foundation. 
Ackerman calls her recent tour on the 
Foundation’s board a “reconnection” 
with the Farm Bureau organization after 
working with the Farm Bureau Young 
Leaders early in her career.  After her 
son, Vaughn Duitsman, received a 
scholarship from the Foundation in 2010 
she became involved in organization. 

Rick Swearingen’s commitment to the 
Foundation began long before his son 
Matthew received a Scholarship in 2000.  
For many years Rick has supported the 

Familiar Faces Retire from Foundation Board of Directors
By; Kirk Builta, CCFB Foundation Executive Director

Never hesitant to roll up his shirtsleeves 
and get involved, Duane Strunk is re-
membered for his work ethic, his love 
for his family, and his commitment to 
the agricultural industry in Champaign 
County, and throughout Illinois. As a 
Champaign County Farm Bureau mem-
ber Duane could always be counted on 
to help educate an elected official on the 
importance of agriculture in our econ-
omy. As a member of a variety of other 
groups, he could be found mentoring 
young people who wanted to find their 
place in the industry.  He did this so 
that future generations of agricultural 
professionals would live and work in 
an industry respected by its consumers, 
and the policy makers who govern it. 

Duane and Nancy, his wife of 50 years, 
raised four children; Derek, Nicole, 

Strunk’s Legacy Remembered Through Endowment
By; Kirk Builta, Champaign County Farm Bureau Foundation Executive Director
Dawn and Colleen; and celebrated their 
10 grandchildren, all while placing their 
fingerprints upon the Ag industry in 
Champaign County, and across the state.  

Duane’s work earned him respect, and 
friendship, of nearly everyone he met. 
He was a graduate of the the Illinois 
Ag Leadership Program, a leader in the 
Illinois Pony of the Americas Club, and 
a loyal Illini fan and proud graduate of 
Illinois’ College of Agriculture(ACES). 
Duane also made time for organiza-
tions such as the Illinois Society of 
Professional Farm Managers and Rural 
Appraisers and enjoyed serving the 
local community as a member of his 
church and his local Kiwanis group. 
As Duane’s network grew through-
out his career - so did his influence.

After his passing in May of 2014, it was 
Duane’s network of colleagues which 
fueled the idea of a Scholarship honor-
ing his commitment to the agricultural 
community.  In 2015 the Champaign 
County Farm Bureau Foundation 
presented the first Duane Strunk 
Memorial Scholarship to Unity High 
School graduate, and current Parkland 
College student, Michael Wetherell. 

Even after the scholarship was created, 
Duane’s friends and family’s desire 
to honor his legacy continued. In late 
December 2015, the Duane Strunk 
Endowment fund was completed. 
Thanks to his network of friends and 

business colleagues; and the generos-
ity of an anonymous donor, a $25,000 
endowment has been funded and there 
will forever be a permanent marker and 
constant recognition of Strunk’s legacy.  

Nancy Strunk says that the support of 
friends in creating this endowment is 
something that would blow her husband 
away. “Duane would be truly honored, 
and very proud, to support agricultural 
education. He would have never antici-
pated anything like this.” Mrs. Strunk 
adds that Duane believed in mentor-
ing young people and lifting up those 
around him, just as this endowment will 
do for countless young people to come. 
“That would make him very happy.” 

Champaign County Farm Bureau 
Manager Bradley Uken admits that the 
honor would have made Strunk laugh, 
and agrees that recognizing his com-
mitment is fitting. “From a Farm Bureau 
standpoint, Duane was at his best when 
he was discussing agriculture issues 
or property rights with county board 
members. We’re a better organization, 
and our young people are, and will be, 
better prepared to impact our indus-
try because of his (Duane’s) work.”

In the coming months, a stone marker will 
be placed in Legacy Lane, the gardens 
which lay in front of the Farm Bureau 
Building.  It is in these gardens where 
the Farm Bureau remembers Strunk, 
and others who have made an impact on 

the future of our industry by providing 
endowed scholarships to the Champaign 
County Farm Bureau Foundation. 

Remember your loved ones by creat-
ing an endowment that will honor 
their commitment to agriculture, and 
promote their legacy to the next gen-
eration. Contact Kirk Builta at the 
Champaign County Farm Bureau 
Foundation for more information. (217) 
352-5235 or kirk@ccfarmbureau.com

Foundation through his attendance at 
various fundraising events and through 
his professional connections as a long-
time employee of Farm Credit Illinois. 
Rick has long been a strong voice for 
the Foundation and the future of the in-
dustry throughout Champaign County.

Serving as President of the Foundation’s 
Board of Directors since 2013, Brian 
Stark of The Anderson’s Inc. has led 
many changes in his time of service. 
The most notable changes were the hir-
ing of Myla Munro as Earth Partners 
coordinator in the fall of 2014, and Kirk 
Builta as the Foundation’s Executive 
Director in September 2015. With a 
new staff in place, and a new vision 
for the Foundation’s future, Brian’s 
work has left the Foundation in a 
better place.  We admire his leader-
ship and the undeniable mark his 
service has left on the organization. 

As these four dedicated members leave 
the board, big shoes must be filled. We 
look forward to welcoming new board 
members at our February meeting.  

2016 Earth Partners’ Coffee 
Shop Tour Fundraiser with 

WDWS Newstalk Radio

Mark Your Calendars!

Tuesday, March 15
Champaign

Hosts: Nancy Strunk and Sara Tondini

Tuesday, March 22
Dewey

Hosts: Ryann and Jacob Kesler
Bea Motzer

Wednesday, March 23
Mahomet

Host: Chris Karr

Thursday, March 24
Philo

Host: Dick Miller

Friday, March 25
Gifford

Hosts: Alyson and Eric Suits



Marcia Woolcott
COUNTRY Financial Agency  Assistant

352-0012
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Dan Duitsman
217-469-2033

Stan Ochs  
217-352-3296

Craig Voigt
217-328-0023

Bret Kroencke
217-359-9391

Brian Lowry
217-352-0186

John May 
217-352-3341

Chris Greenwold
217-355-8675

Keith Garrett
217-485-3010

Jessie DeHaan
217-352-3466

Chuck Rippy
217-586-5030

Steve Derry
217-352-2655

Scott Jackson 
217-359-9335

Aaron Wheeler
217-586-6170

Jim Nelson
217-892-4479

Terry Hill
217-469-9800

Vann Parkin
Country Financial Agency Manager

Travis Heath
217-688-2900

Nathan Hubbard
217-892-4479

Tens of thousands of Americans got down on one knee over the Christmas and New 
Year’s holidays to propose to their significant other. According to a recent Facebook 
study of engaged people on the social media site, even more men and women will agree 
to wed next month, on Valentine’s Day.

While most people spend months if not years planning and purchasing for their big day, 
far fewer engaged couples spend time talking about their finances with their fiancé.
A recent COUNTRY Financial Security Index survey found that only 54 percent of those 
who are engaged are in the know about their partner’s debt. Two-thirds of Americans 
who are just dating or single say they were unwilling to date or marry someone who has 
significant debt.

That’s why COUNTRY Financial is encouraging couples to do some talking before say-
ing, “I do.” Doing so could mean the difference between marital bliss, broken hearts and 
money disputes later on.

“Debt has become a major financial hurdle for many Americans to overcome. The single 
biggest mistake couples make is they do not sit down together and do any financial plan-
ning before getting married,” said Joe Buhrmann, COUNTRY Financial Manager of 
Financial Security Field Support. “Once couples start getting serious, they should learn 
as much as they can about their combined financial situation. If they need more help, they 
should reach out to a financial advisor who can get them on the right track. It’s important, 
not just for their love life, but also for their financial security.”

Developing a plan early on can help prevent future marital problems and conflicts. 
Having the talks and reaching agreements before walking down the aisle could even save 
engaged couples money in the long run. They will have a better idea of where they stand 
moneywise and what types of insurance coverage they will need and can afford. Taking 
on these early insights could also get them started on savings for retirement and building 
their joint financial security before they even tie the knot.

At minimum, couples should develop a basic plan that addresses:

•	 Spending: How much money will you make combined? Will you rent or buy 
and how much can you afford to spend monthly on housing? What about food, clothing 
and utilities? After that, determine how much discretionary spending you each can do.
•	 Insurance: Consider what coverage you will need and how much you might pay 
in insurance premiums.
•	 Debt: Ask yourselves how much combined debt you will have. You’re marrying 
the love of your life, which also includes their outstanding debt and credit score.
•	 Saving: How much money will you save and how frequently will you save it? 
What items will you save for? (i.e. a down payment towards a major purchase, vacation, 
your first child, etc.)
•	 Retirement: Determine how much money would you need to accumulate to 
live comfortably in your golden years. Will you need to work? What might you get in 
Social Security benefits?

“Out of all of these topics, insurance is by far the most overlooked part of pre-marriage 
planning. Younger couples tend to believe they are invincible and have the rest of their 
lives to save and prepare for retirement,” Buhrmann said. “Couples need to sit with their 
financial representative and look at their entire financial house, not just their retirement 
and investments. The foundation of any solid plan is insurance because it protects the as-
sets you accumulate – your home, vehicles, savings – and your income through disability 
and life insurance.”

Couples can have differing views on monthly spending and saving, but asking and an-
swering these questions early on and forming a budget can help them keep their spending 
under control and their financial future on track.

Know your partner's financial state 
before saying, “I do”
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illinifs.com

	 The crop insurance dead-
line is right around the corner, 
March 15, 2016!  It is time for you 
to contact Matt Hoose, Illini FS 
Certified Crop Insurance Specialist.   
Not much has changed with crop insur-
ance from last year.  According to Matt, 
“Premiums are comparable to last year, 
but revenue guarantees don’t look as 
good. The spring prices for revenue pro-
tection policy will be set in February.”  	
	 Stay tuned, as of late January 
corn was trending 20 cents below last 
year and soybeans were off significantly.  
April 28th is the deadline to update 
your APH database history!  If you 
would like to discuss your coverage 
options contact Matt Hoose at 217-
621-6983 or mhoose@illinifs.com.

Matt Hoose

MARK THORNSBROUGH,
GENERAL MANAGER

	 The theme for the 2016 
GROWMARK Essay Contest is: "What 
can young people do to ensure the sus-
tainability of agriculture?" The contest is 
open to all high school FFA members in 
Illinois, Iowa, Missouri, and Wisconsin.
This is the 23rd year for the program, 
sponsored by the GROWMARK 
System and FS member cooperatives, 
in conjunction with state FFA lead-
ers, to help young people develop their 
writing skills, learn about current is-
sues affecting agriculture, and under-
stand the unique role of cooperatives. 
	 This year, students will cre-
ate a working definition of sustain-
ability, and offer suggestions for ways 
their generation can ensure agriculture 
remains strong well into the future.
Essays should be approximately 500 
words, typed and double-spaced. The 
postmarked entry deadline for all essays 
is March 1, 2016. Additional program de-
tails have been sent to agriculture teach-
ers and is available on the contest page.
"Sustainability is an important topic, 
and there are many definitions out 
there," said Karen Jones, GROWMARK 
youth and cooperative education spe-
cialist. "I look forward to reading 
about the ideas students have for keep-
ing our industry viable and growing."
Each state's winner earns a $500 
award and the winner's FFA chapter 
receives a $300 award. Four runners-
up per state each win $125 awards.
	 The program is offered each year 
and many agriculture teachers use it as 
part of their class curriculum. Past topics 
have included renewable fuels, biotech-
nology, and the cooperative principles.

About GROWMARK
	 GROWMARK is a regional 
cooperative providing agronomy, en-
ergy, facility planning, and logistics 
products and services, as well as grain 
marketing and risk management ser-
vices. The GROWMARK System 
was founded in 1927 by Farm Bureau 
members in Illinois and has grown to 
serve more than 250,000 customers 
in more than 40 states and Ontario, 
Canada. GROWMARK owns the 
FS trademark, which is used by af-
filiated member cooperatives. More 
information is available at www.grow-
mark.com  and www.fssystem.com. 

GROWMARK Announces 
2016 Essay Contest Theme 

Welcome back to East Central 
Illinois, Mark Thornsbrough 
– Illini FS General Manager

by: Lesley Gooding 
	 Mark Thornsbrough is a na-
tive of Vermilion County and a 28 
year veteran of the Growmark/FS sys-
tem.  Mark was raised on a farm and 
as a young child was familiar with FS 
because his uncle was a fuel driver 
for Vermilion Service, a predecessor 
company to Illini FS.  Mark started his 
Growmark/FS career at the Vermilion 
Service Company in plant operations.  
Over the years Mark has done it all 
except drive a liquid fuel truck.  Mark 
says, “at this point in my career the op-
portunity to come to Illini FS is a dream 
position.  I get to come back home and 
serve the needs of people I know.”
	 Most recently, Mark was 
Growmark’s Seed Division Manager 
for the U.S. and Canada.  This position 
allowed Mark to work with anything 
and everything pertaining to seed in-
cluding growth, shipping, and product 
relationships.  Mark has had several 
other positions within the Growmark 
system which provided him with a 
great deal of experience from oversee-
ing the Chemical division for the U.S. 
and Canada to working with Members 
Cooperatives in the U.S. and Ontario.  
Mark has been very busy in the few, 
short weeks he has been on the job.  The 
past few weeks Mark says he has been 
“seeking to understand” Illini FS.  He 
has been meeting with farmers, employ-
ees, has visited all Illini FS locations and 
“wants to meet needs of the customer/
owners and earn their business every-
day!”   Mark values the FS/Farm Bureau 
relationship and wants to keep it strong. 
	 In the weeks and months ahead 
Mark says “one of my goals is for Illini 
FS to present value in everything we 
do! We want you to be proud to do busi-
ness with Illini FS! My vision is for 
Illini FS to be the premier cooperative 
in the system. This will be achieved by 
three things:  culture, customer, and 
team!  We will stay the course and we 
may have to make tweaks along the 
way!  We must meet customer needs all 
the way down the chain.  We are one 
team of employees with different levels 
of responsibility!  We function as one 
team and we will achieve the goals 
of the stockholders and customers! “  
	 What can Illini FS customers 
expect to see in the year ahead?  Illini 
FS is working hard to develop tools to 
manage risk when buying inputs; Illini 
FS will be helping farmers reduce risk 
and achieve profitability goals; and Illini 
FS is working on options and working 
with crop nutrient groups to position 
tools with the customer/owner group.  
If you see Mark out and about in the 
Illini FS territory be sure to stop and say 
Hi!  Mark says he really enjoys “making 
new relationships and rekindling old re-
lationships.  I have been very impressed 
with the employees of Illini FS.  They are 
dedicated to members and serving their 

needs!”  When Mark isn’t at Illini FS 
you can find him hunting, working in his 
yard, and spending time with his family.

Asian Carp and the Illinois River
	 It is likely that some newspapers 
will carry stories on Asian Carp being 
found farther north in the Illinois River.  
One finding of larvae and eggs are diffi-
cult to explain out of 14 monitoring tests 
of the river. There will be increased 
monitoring for Asian Carp in 2016. 
	 Opponents of river commerce 
would like to close the river connec-
tion to the Great Lakes thinking this 
one action would prevent Asian Carp 
from getting into Lake Michigan.

Illini FS Carries a Full Line 
of Energy Products

	 Whether you are running a 
farming operation, a heavy duty truck-
ing fleet, a landscaping company or 
in charge of a large bus or concrete 
service operation, the energy division 
at Illini FS can help your operation 
go to the next level.  Through our full 
line of refined and renewable fuels, 
quality lubricants, accessible retail 
fueling sites, and our dependable 
propane staff, we have the products 
and services to make your life easier.
 	 We’re all about helping you 
improve performance and lower op-
erating costs. And while other com-
panies market whatever comes out 
of the terminal, we formulate our 
own premium fuels and lubricants 
to meet and exceed OEM standards.
 	 Our products can help you 
improve fuel efficiency, extend drain 
intervals, lower maintenance costs 
and keep your equipment on the road 
making you money.  Contact your lo-
cal Energy Specialist to learn more.

Apply now for the FUEL 24 Card!
 	 Today, nothing affects your 
bottom line more than rising fuel costs. 
Whether you track fuel purchases of 
your employees or your household, 
take charge with the FUEL 24 Card!
 	 The FUEL 24 Card elimi-
nates the need for cash or additional 
credit cards. You’ll receive one easy-
to-read statement, detailing every 
purchase. We want to make it easier 
to concentrate on your business and 
your household, not your fuel budget.  

Contact Illini FS today to get started.
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Current Benefits

-A & R Electric

-All About Eyes

-Arrow Auto Glass

-Barbeck Communications

-Bard Optical

-Blossom Basket Florist

-C.A.R.’S Auto Detailing

-Country Squire Cleaners

-Culver’s

-Driveway Chimes, Ogden

-Interstate Batteries

-Green Purpose

-Fastenal, Champaign

-The Fitness Center -Furniture 
World of Rantoul

-Garber’s Cleaners

-Goose Creek Firearms Training

-Houchens Heating & 
A/C Group

-Illini Hearing

-Nancy’s Creations

-NAPA Auto Parts

-Nick’s PorterHouse of Paints

-O’Reilly Auto Parts

-Pard’s Western Shop

-Rahn Equipment Company

-Rainbow International

-Rantoul Goodyear Tire Center

-Rantoul Pizza Pub

-Refinery Health Club

-Rosati’s Pizza & Catering

-Safely Filed

-Service Master

-Shooter’s Bar and  
Grill - Rantoul

-Red Wing Shoes

-Sidney Dairy Barn

-Sunsinger Winery

-Sullivan-Parkhill Automotive

-TicketsAtWork.com

-Wyldewood Cellars

-Za’s Restaurant

*Benefits subject to 
change without notice*

Contact us at (217) 352-5235
www.ccfarmbureau.com

CHAMPAIGN COUNTY FARM BUREAU
Hours:  8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday

Manager -- Bradley Uken, FBCM
Assistant Manager -- David Fulton

Communications Director -- Lesley Gooding
Administrative Assistant -- Brenda Wood

Membership Director -- Deidra Ochs
Earth Partners Coordinator -- Myla Munro

Foundation Executive Director -- Kirk Builta

OFFICERS
Chris Murray, Brown Township..................................President
Adam Watson, Crittenden Township............1st Vice President
Jason Crider, Mahomet Township................2nd Vice President
Bev Ehler, Rantoul Township.....................................Secretary
Lee Waters, Treasurer................................................Treasurer

Carl Smith, Ayers; Dale Tharp, Champaign; Frank Hardimon, 
Colfax; Kristi Pflugmacher, Condit; Jacob Kesler, East 
Bend; Trent Wolken, Harwood/Kerr; Bob Furtney, Hensley; 
Mike Briggs, Ludlow; Christi DeLaney, Newcomb; Tyler 
Flessner, Ogden; Brian Dewitt, Pesotum; Andy Hughes, 
Philo; Justin Leerkamp, Raymond; Loretta Stoerger, Sadorus; 
Paul Berbaum, Scott; Darrell Rice, Sidney; Steve Hammel, 
Somer; Mark Baird, South Homer; Derek Harms, Stanton; 
Jeff Fisher, Tolono; Paul Routh, Urbana; Joe Burke and Lee 
Waters,  Marketing Committee Co-Chairmen; Paulette Brock, 
Women’s Committee Co-Chair;  Ken Roellig, Prime Timers; 
Daniel Herriott, Young Ag Leaders

Periodicals Postage Paid at Champaign 
(ISSN 1078-2966)

POSTMASTER:  Send address changes to “Farm 
Bureau News”  801 N. Country Fair Drive, 

Ste. A, Champaign IL  61821-2492

Subscription rate -- $3 per year

Champaign County 
Farm Bureau News

(USPS 099-840)
801 N. Country Fair Drive, Ste. A,  Champaign, IL  61821

Published Monthly by the Champaign County 
Farm Bureau

801 N. Country Fair Drive, Ste. A,  
Champaign, IL 61821

The CCFB Membership
Benefit List!

All you have to do is
SHOW YOUR 

FARM BUREAU 
MEMBER CARD

at time of purchase
to get the discounts!

Need more information?
Call Deidra Ochs at

217-352-5235 or go to:
www.ccfarmbureau.com

Mark your calendar - Don’t miss a single Prime Timer date!

Be Our Valentine at Prime Timers!
February 11 starting at 10 a.m.

- Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month
- Cost is $8 to attend

- Call 352-5235 ahead of each meeting to reserve your spot

Prime Timers 2016:
March 10
April 14
May 12

Ken Roellig, Prime Timers Chairman

Concerned about 
Weather Cancellations?

- Watch for notices on WCIA
-Tune in WDWS for news

- Call the office at 352-5235

   Champaign County 
Farm Bureau will host a 
Commercial Driver’s License 
(CDL) preperation course 
scheduled for Saturday, 
March 5, 2016, beginning at 
7:30 a.m. in the Farm Bureau 
auditorium.  The class will 
cover basic knowledge of 
CDL’s:  brakes, combination 
vehicles, tankers, doubles and 
triples, passenger vehicles 
and hazardous materials.  
   A CDL is required if you 
drive any of the following:  
any combination vehicle 
with a Gross Combination 
Weight Rating of 26,001 
pounds or more, providing 
the Gross Vehicle Weight 
Rating (GVWR) of the ve-
hicle being towed is more 
than 10,000 pounds; any 
single vehicle with a GVWR 
of 26,001 pounds or more or 
any such vehicle towing an-

pounds; any vehicle designed 
to transport 15 or more 
people and any vehicle re-
quired by federal law to be 
placarded while transport-
ing hazardous materials.   
   Farmers and farm employees 
are exempt if they do not drive 
a semi-trailer and are within 
150 air miles of their homes.  
   The cost of the course is $50 
for members and $55 for non-
members.  To register for the 
class, clip the registratoin form 
below and send it with payment 
to the Champaign County 
Farm Bureau, 801 N. Country 
Fair Drive, Champaign, IL  
61821.  REGISTRATION 
DEADLINE IS Friday, 
February 29th, 2016.  There 
is a minimum of 10 partici-
pants to hold the class and a 
maximum of 50 total par-
ticipants allowed to attend.

REGISTRATION OPEN
for MARCH 5 CDL PREP COURSE

“It has been an interesting six years 
on the board. We have worked with 
local congressmen on the farm bill. 
The county board on windmills, 
redistricting and waters of the U.S.  
Our land use committee put together 
a value of an acre of farmland that 
other counties are now copying. The 
committee is also at the front on the 
nutrient stewardship which may 
change the way we apply and use 

fertilizer in the future.”
Scott Kesler, Retiring Director 
of Somer Township

“My largest achievement while serv-
ing on the board was being able to see 
Earth Partners and Foundation be 
unified. It was neat to see the start of 
the process, be the fundraiser chair, 
watch the adjoining and finish out in 
a leadership role as the CCFB Board 
President. This experience was an 
excellent way to connect what we do 
as farmers to children who are learn-
ing where their food comes from” Eric 
Suits, Retiring Director of Compromise 

Township and CCFB President

MARK THORNSBROUGH,
GENERAL MANAGER

*February Prime Timers*
The meal provided at Prime 
Timers will remain at $8 per 
plate. We apologize for any 
confusion this may have been. 
Please direct your attention to 
the dates (at left). The dates 
listed in the January Newsletter 
are *wrong*. The February 
Prime Timers program will be 
Gale Cunningham with WYXY 
Classic 99.1. Gale is a farm 
broadcaster with Illini Radio 
Group. The entertainment will 
be Logan Kirby, performing 
rock n’ roll favorites and classic 

country hits! Please RSVP. 

Download the ILFB 
Phone APP
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